
  St John Vianney Catholic Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 

Friday 6th October 2023 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Dear Parents, 

It’s easy to get caught up in the daily busyness of life and forget what life’s really all about. 
However, to assist us on our path through life, God sends messengers to help us remember 
what is most important. This week’s Gospel reminds us through the messengers that God 
has great plans for our lives. 

Pope Francis reminds us,  
“May you always be messengers 

of peace and goodwill.” 

Recycling 

We were pleased to see Stuart Giddings in school this week from 

Team recycle. He has led workshops for each year group explaining 

the importance of recycling. It was a pleasure to learn so much about 

how we can care for our environment by recycling. We now have  

special recycling bins in school and hope that these will soon be filled. 

 

Congratulations to Year 1 who led a lovely inspire Workshop on 

St Francis their class saint. They made bird feeders which we 

hope will be hung in your gardens to attract beautiful birds. We all 

know Mrs Littlewood’s favourite bird is a robin so she will hope 

that the bird feeders will attract some robins into our Forest 

School. 

Congratulations to Reception who had their Welcome Assembly 
this week. It always amazes me how much they have learnt in 
such a short time. We have high  
aspirations for you all – Keep up this excellent start!  

 

Library Visits  

We have continued to take classes to the local Library and the staff 
continue to congratulate our pupils on their excellent behaviour. I 
would also like to say thank you to the staff of Allesley Library for 
their kindness and enthusing our pupils to read more. 
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Uniform  

Please remember to write your child’s name in their school uniform. We are  

seeing lots of jumpers and hoodies with no names inside.  

 

Reminder  

PTA meeting in school as soon as the children have been handed to parents in 

Year 4. We look forward to seeing you there at approximately 3:15-3:30 start. 

 

Wolf Run 26
th
 October  

To raise money towards IT equipment for the school our PTA have  

organised a sponsored Wolf Run on Thursday 26
th
 October in school 

for all classes – Nursery, Reception, KS1 and KS2.  Sponsor forms 

have been sent home with children. 

 

Special Mass 

On the 27
th
 October we will have a special Mass in Church to celebrate the work of 

Lyn our cook who will be retiring. I am sure that we will entice her back to cook with 

the children or teach us how to knit.  

We will also celebrate and give thanks to Mr Kenny who is moving on to pastures 

new. If you would like to contribute to a gift please feel free to put money in an  

envelope and hand it into the office. Many Thanks. 

 

Parking  

Thank you to everyone who heeded my notice last week and 

kindly parked a little bit away from school and parked on a side 

road (not across someone’s drive). I have made sure that cones 

have been put out on both sides of the bend and this has helped 

considerably.  

Some people have mentioned that at the front of school parents are waiting in their 
cars with the engine running which we know causes pollution but also it is just 
where children are queueing to come into school.  
Please be considerate of others. 



SJV Owls Club 

SJV Owls Club which provides before and after school care for the children of St John Vianney 
School.  The charges for Owls Club are as follows: 

Morning session - 7.30 to 8.30 a.m. - £5.00 (includes a light breakfast) 

Afternoon session - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. - £5.00 (includes a snack) 

Late afternoon session - 3.15 to 5.30 p.m. - £7.50 (includes a snack) 

If you are interested in your child attending Owls Club and would like more  
information please email owls@sjv.coventry.sch.uk or phone the school office. 

 

SJV Owls Activity Club 

Owls Club are now also offering after school sessions as follows: 

Maximum number in the group 30. Activities are open to all children in school from Nursery to 

Year 6 

Monday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. - Lego Club – play with Lego and use Lego interactive 

with the school computers 

Tuesday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. - Computer Club - Bee-bots, computers and tablets 

Wednesday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. – Art Club 

Thursday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. -  Games night - Bingo, cards, dominoes, board games 

Friday 3.15 - 4:15 p.m. - Homework club- reading and support with homework 

Sessions will be charged at £5.00 per session payable via Arbor. 

Pupils can sign up for a monthly block of sessions but also choose to do the other activities in 
Owls club if they prefer.  If your child would like to sign up for any of these sessions please email 
owls@sjv.coventry.sch.uk for more information and an application form. 

Any donations of toys and games in good condition would 

be greatly appreciated by SJV Owls Club. Thank you!  

Free School Meals 
If you think that you may qualify for free school meals, even if your child is in KS1 or 
does not want to receive school meals, please take the time to apply as the school will 
receive additional funding if you qualify.  

Please apply at: Free School Meals – Coventry City Council  

Late Collection 

If you are more than 10 minutes late collecting your child at the end of the school day, they will be put 

into Owls Club and you will be invoiced for the session. 

https://www.coventry.gov.uk/benefits-1/free-school-meals/2




Building Fund   Contributions to the school building fund are now due for the Autumn 

Term (£10.00 per child or £15.00 per family) or for the whole school year (£30.00 per 

child or £45.00 per family). 

Reading Books 

 Reading books to be brought into school everyday 

Starting Nursery School in September 2024 

Application forms and information are available from the school office for parents wishing to apply for 
their child to start in Nursery in September 2024.  Children born between 1st September 2020 and 
31st August 2021 can start Nursery in September 2024.   

Reminder 

The school gates are open every morning between 8.30 and 8.40 a.m.  Please ensure  your 

child arrives in school between these times. 

  

  

Reminder:  

We are a nut free school, please do not pack any nuts in your child’s lunchbox. 

Stars of the Week  

Nursery   Reign, Robyn 

Reception Hope, Amelia 

Year 1  Ray, Sienna 

Year 2   Edie, Liam 

Year 3     There will be 4 stars next week 

Year 4        Taylor, Emily  

Year 5   James, Derry 

Year 6  Ethan, Charlee 

Starting Primary School in September 2024 

Children born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020 can start school in September 2024.  
For more information about school admissions and to apply online at www.coventry.gov.uk/admissions.  
Telephone 02476 831622/1613.  Closing date for applications is 15th January 2024. 

Please note: If you wish to apply to a Catholic school and your child is baptised Catholic  evidence of your 
child’s baptism must be provided at the time of application to the school office or to the Admissions 
Team.  It is your responsibility to obtain and present this evidence. 

Secondary School Applications for Year 6 Pupils 

Please remember the closing date for applications is MONDAY 31ST OCTOBER 2023.   Please ensure you 

have completed and returned your application by this date. 



Dates may be subject to change – please check your emails regularly 

Monday, 9th October 

Choir - KS2 - Lunch 

Dance - KS2 - 3.15 to 4.00 p.m. 

PTA Meeting - 3.30 p.m. 

 

Tuesday, 10th October 

Running Club  - Year 3/4 - 8.00 to 8.30 a.m. 

Recorder Club - KS2 - 3.15 to 4.00 p.m.  

Football Squad  - Year 5/6 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m  

Year 3 Library Visit 

 

Wednesday, 11th October 

Mini-Tennis - Year 3/4 - 7.45 to 8.30 a.m. 

Running Club - Year 5/6 - 8.00 to 8.30 a.m.  

Guitar Tuition 

Dance - Year 1/2 - 3.15 p.m. to 4.00 p.m.  

Girls Football Squad - Year 5/6 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. 

 

Thursday, 12th October 

Mini-Tennis - Year 5 & 6 - 7.45 to 8.30 a.m.   

Piano Tuition  

Creative Flair Dance - Year 3 & 4 - 12.00 to 12.30 p.m.  

Creative Flair Dance - Year 1 & 2 - 12.30 to 1.00 p.m.  

Hockey - Year 5 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m.  

Netball Match home v All Souls  

 

Friday, 13th October 

Year 1 Prayer Service 

 

Saturday, 14th October 

Reception & Year 6 Commitment Mass 6.00 p.m. 

Don’t forget to follow us @sjohnvianney and 
you can  also see our twitter feed on our 
website.   
Please follow us on our Twitter ac-
count:  SJV@sjohnvianney 
For Owls Club follow - @OwlsClubSJV 

Future Dates  
Thursday 19th October   - Boys football match home v St Osburgs 
Thursday 19th October   - Netball match home v Holy Family 
Monday 23rd October   - Reception & Year 6 Heights and Weights 
Monday 23rd October   - Parents evening 
Tuesday 24th October   - Boys football match away v All Souls 
Tuesday 24th October   - Parents evening 
Thursday 26th October   - Wolf Run 
Thursday 26th October   - Netball match away v Our Lady 
Friday 27th October    - Last day of half term 

Facebook - SJV PTA have a  

Facebook page.  If you would like to have access 

and be added to the page, simply search ‘Sjv pta’ 

and submit your 

 request, one of the   current members will see 

your request and add you accordingly.  




